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Differences with WTM 

 
BOOSTER SHOTS  

for  Tai Chi, Yoga, Exercise, and Dance Classes 
 
 
 

Have the intention to build a sustaining awareness in the 
relationship between thinking, feeling, acting, and the body. How?  
 
1. Use the floor to help the participants sense the changes in 
their body parts before and after lessons. The floor is an nice 
firm surface to discern the structural differences and change the 
body and parts.  As those parts change, did attitude and moods 
also change? Ask if there could be a relationship between our 
attitudes and our bodies? See Pancake Body Lesson 
 
2. Movement directions are intended for the participants not to 
follow the direction but raise curiosity.  Movement directions 
teach awareness of what the body is doing compared to the 
intention of the action.  To sense what the body is actually 
doing.  The instructor does not change the response of the 
participant's body to "correct" the movement. Instead, directions 
and movements are used to stimulate the feeling of differences 
between intention and action. More Information is below and on our 
website on the Science page. Or check out the book A New Sensory 
Self AwarenessRefer to the section, "Notes and Background."  
 
3. Though we all have a body, many people cannot feel inside 
their bodies without putting their hand on it. Begin teaching the 
sense of the body by turning attention inside using the movement 
of vibration and breath. See the Home Breath lesson or the website 
page Get Sensational Attention. Being able to feel inside the body 
empowers an individual to sense changes in the structure and 
function of body parts. Use this insight to feel how the body 
heals or gets worse. For example, Jim had an injured figure.  He 
was frustrated because it wasn't cooperating with using tools.  He 
became frustrated and impatient. He could feel the subtle nature 
of what the finger needed to improve mobility. Though the work we 
were doing was showing improvement, he couldn't feel it.  Until an 
occupational therapist took measurements with his flexion range 
and extension, he didn't know what was improving the healing 
process. 
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4. Learning to feel the body involves first sensing internal 
spatial. Internal spatial awareness (ISA) is the area inside the 
body. ISA is learned by pointing attention to motion and how 
motion travels between body parts. For example, stretch the back 
and feel the relationship of the ribcage and abdomen to the spine. 
Internal Spatial Awareness lessons. 
 
5. In a class, sequences of movements are arranged to experience 
patterns in movement behavior.  Patterns are biological responses 
affecting how the body moves versus how we think or want to move. 
Begin learning movement patterns by noticing the differences from 
intention to action.  More information is below. 
 
 
6. There is also an "outside self" and an "inside self." What we 
think we know isn't always true. The same is true between what the 
body and the mind. What the body is doing and what the mind thinks 
it's doing may not be the same.  To teach harmony between the body 
and mind, mirror a movement the body does.  Feel how the action 
begins and ends.  Did you know how the movement initiated and 
traveled through the body? If not, thinking and doing may be 
different.  We are talking about consciousness.  Are we conscious 
of what we say and do? This process of directing attention to the 
movement (thinking) and doing will help. For example, are 
participants trying to follow a direction?  If not, instead of 
repeating the direction, notice what their bodies are feeling. 
Help them feel the differences in their own structure. Responses 
to directions are not based solely on the external observations of 
the teacher.  Change the directions to mirror the participants' 
reactions and movements.  Let them feel the success of their 
movements several times so it feels effortless. Now go back and 
repeat your directions. Make the participant's responses tangible 
(mentally, emotionally, and physically) in awareness. They will 
become aware of what they are doing and the differences to what 
has been instructed.   The participants' internal processes are as 
important in the class as the instructor's directions.  
 
7. Poses are never demonstrated. Movement is used to introduce 
and sense the relationship of how one body part affects another.  
For example, lesson “Hokey Pokey” actions are designed to go 
through body parts in order to sense physical relationships of the 
hand to the arm, the hip to the leg, and so on.  Movement 
stimulates how body parts are related to the head, neck, spine, 
and pelvis. And movement is used to sense differences from one 
side of the body to the other.  Integration and learning begin. 
Movement and intention are crossed over the midline, from one side 
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of the body to the other.  Attention notices the differences on 
the right to the left sides. Instead of copying a demonstration to 
get temporary physical benefits, the participant learns a new 
sense of body.  This sense improves body function as we age.  
 
8. Each movement direction is used to develop a clearer self-
perception. For example, if you are a yoga teacher and the 
downward facing dog posture is demonstrated, directions would 
change according to how the participants' postures do the pose. 
Directions mimic the actions of the participant's body.  Do not 
"correct the posture" but help the body feel what it is doing.  
For example, a participant may have the heels up, lower back 
round, and tail tucked.  Help all their body parts be sensed by 
saying, "Lift and lower your heels. Round and sway your back. Tuck 
your tail and then lift your tail." When directions follow the 
actions of body behavior, reeducation begins. "Reeducation" means 
when the internal systems change the muscles.  Muscles get softer, 
longer, and more aligned.  Muscles change not from a stretch but 
from the nervous system of what I call the sensory body.  See 
Notes and Background 
 
 
9. No behavior is wrong: lack of attention, ability to lie 
still, or sense anything in the body. Instead, the participant is 
simply asked to remember how difficult it is for them to listen, 
be still, or sense their bodies from the beginning to the end of 
the lesson. Did the body change?  Did listening change?  What does 
listening have to do with the parts of the body that changed?   
 
 
10. Concepts such as insecurity and self-confidence are made 
tangible. For example, there is a physical feeling nature to every 
emotional nature. Movement lessons that improve balance in the 
pelvis and legs can also improve the sense of security and 
confidence. Lessons to improve balance in the body for the mind 
will be posted in Part II of the WTM program. (TBA)  
 
11. Learning is always taught by comparing differences.  For 
example, look outside yourself and see what you notice in a 
person.  Now, look inside yourself and see if you can notice as 
many things about that person as you can about yourself. We are 
improving how to detect more things about ourselves in the lesson   
Pancake Body.   
 
 
 
12. The movement sequences are used to build awareness of how one 
movement develops and improves another. Sequencing actions also 
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works with the nervous system and sensation of memory, 
organization, and alignment. See Lesson Sequences to teach from 
the inside out organically.   
 
a. Sequences of lessons by first observing patterns in the 
direction of attention and the ways in action. Then those patterns 
are used to teach the opposite feel the opposite.  How? Movements 
begin very simple to more complex.  Patterns of movement always 
begin with spatial awareness. Spatial awareness is often thought 
of as the space around us.  Internal spatial awareness is taught 
first with awareness of the outer space.  Then attention is guided 
to narrow the outside space smaller and smaller by using 
obstacles.  Finally, the attention outside the self has to go 
inside (Personal Bubbles Freeze Dance lessons). 
 
b. Sequence your own movement lessons by following the nature of 
how nature design our nervous systems. Understand primal reflexes 
to the developmental movements and the evolution of the 
Homosapiens to get more ideas.  
 
13. Partner poses are two participants leaning on each other in a 
pose. The poses help sense each other and the relationship of 
themselves to others. Do a partner pose and then do the same pose 
alone. This comparison enables the body sense the interconnections 
of a partner poses and the differences with oneself.   Teach how a 
similar process that happens physically in a partner pose can 
happen emotionally. For example, how do anger and stress become 
inseparable from affecting others? The importance of sensing our 
interconnections with ourselves and others is crucial for 
survival. Interconnections with nature, whether inside the body or 
the land around us, must be a personal experience to understand 
the importance. 
 
14. If something hurts, the participant is encouraged to do the 
same movement differently so it doesn't hurt. If there is any pain 
or discomfort, the position adjusted is the step towards healing. 
Think of "pain" as meaning: Pay Attention INside.  Use pain to 
find solutions. Help the nervous system sense what is going on and 
find a different way to do a similar action. Sensing where pain 
wants to move is the first step to feeling how the nervous system 
heals itself. 

 
 

 


